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December 23, 2024 
 
Via E-mail 
 
Canadian Pacific Kansas City (CPKC)  
c/o: Joe Van Humberg 
7550 Ogden Dale Rd. SE, Building 1 
Calgary, Alta. T2C 4X9 
 
RE: Enforcement Case EC 2023-18, Resolved 
       Maine Revenue Service Map SO032, Plan 01, Lot 2 
       Sandwich Academy Grant Twp, Somerset County, Maine 
 
Dear Mr. Van Humberg: 
 
LUPC would like to thank CPKC for its cooperation regarding Enforcement Case EC 23-18, associated 
with the 2023 train derailment cleanup in Sandwich Academy Grant Twp, Somerset County, Maine. On 
April 27, 2023, a joint Notice of Violation (NOV) was issued by the Maine Forest Service (MFS) and the 
Maine Land Use Planning Commission (LUPC) of the Maine Department of Agriculture, Conservation 
and Forestry. Subsequently, CPKC worked independently with MFS and LUPC to address respective 
agency non-compliance issues.  This letter only addresses the LUPC’s Enforcement Case EC 23-18. 
 
In response to the NOV, a site restoration plan was submitted through LUPC’s application process, and a 
stream alteration permit (SA 1142) was issued to CPKC on September 3, 2024. Site restoration work 
commenced on September 16, 2024. LUPC staff met with CPKC representatives for a site inspection on 
October 16, 2024. On November 1, 2024, all final site restoration actions were documented as completed 
by LUPC staff. With the satisfactory site visit and documentation provided, LUPC has determined that 
EC 23-18 is resolved, and the site restoration is now covered under the permit conditions of SA 1142, 
which remain in effect.  
 
Thank you for your efforts to fully comply with the Commission’s rules and to maintain the special 
qualities of Maine’s unorganized townships and plantations.  If you have any questions or would like any 
other assistance, please contact me by email at audie.t.arbo@maine.gov or by phone at (207) 557-2023. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Audie Arbo 
Permitting and Compliance Manager 
Land Use Planning Commission 
 
Xc: EC 23-18 
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